Special Meeting Proposed Community Development Block Grant Program - FFY 1987 Public Hearing

A special meeting of the Shenango Township Board of Supervisors was held June 11, 1987 at the Shenango Township Municipal Building at 7:30 P.M. with supervisors Joe Shinsky, and Andrew Piccuta present.

The purpose of the meeting was to present to the public the Community Development Block Grant Program, eligibility requirements and application procedures, and to allow persons in attendance to voice their opinion concerning the used of the grant.

The meeting was opened by Chairman Joseph Shinsky and turned over to Mr. Ed Adams from Adams, Graney and Associates, consultants for the Township. Mr. Adams explained the provisions of the program and what the program can be used for. It should be noted at this point the the advertisement in the New Castle News stated the amount the Township is eligible for was \$116,203. This amount was printed in error, the Township is eligible for 103,209.

Mr. Adams stated also the income limits for Lawrence County.

Those falling within these limits will be eligible for the grant.

The grant will be used for aiding people with their tap-ins and front foot assessments for the Shenango Township Sewerage Improvements Project.

Motion by Andy Piccuta second by Joe Shinsky to adjourn.

Juso K. Peace Teresa K. Peace Secretary/Treasurer

In Attendance:

Mr. Eugene Brown

Mr. Elwin Smith

Mr. Arthur Hairhogger

Mr. Bill Smith

Mr. Bob White